

Cliffside Refiners Limited Partnership Meeting

June 30, 2020 @ 9:00 AM

Attendees:

(Cliffside) **Rodney C.** **Brad H.** **Mark M.**
(Downtown) **Emress B.** **Sam B.** **Mark W.** **Martin M.**
(NOC) **David S.** **Emmett L.**
(CRLP) **Nick D.** **Bob L.** **Bobby S.** **Kaylyn S.**
 Mike D. **Nick H.** **Brad B.**

Roll Call

➤ Noted

Nick D.-Any changes to company or BLM policies about COVID.

Mark M.-The K100 oil pressure hit alarm and the operator came and got me. The pressure dropped from 55 to 50 at 4:30 in the morning and then dove down about lunch time. We tried to adjust the pressure regulator before it tripped. That was not successful. The plant went down and Enerflex was on site very quickly, we ended up replacing all the valves on all the cylinders. Saw that rings and riders were chewed up. Enerflex said that if we ran it much longer it could have chewed up the cylinder. The machine is fully assembled and ready to go we are expecting some bolts from Ariel this morning and when they arrive we will put those in we were short one suction valve and leak checked it and put it back in. The valve that was sent off to be rebuilt will be back tomorrow that we did not have.

Nick D.-We do not think that anything was caused by the oil filters?

Mark M.-No we do not.

Nick D.-Anyone else have comments?

Brad B.-Did they find any type of metal shavings in the oil filter?

Mark M.-Not that I know of, but I will ask him.

Nick D.-Bad news is we had a shut down, good news is protective device took the plant down before there was any other damage.

Tony did you come on?

Tony K.-Yeah, I am on.

Nick D.-From what Mark was saying that sounds like full turn around scope on the K100.

Tony K.-Yes all in all the wear on 4 out of 6 cylinders is good right now. There is one cylinder that needs work it has lower clearance.

Brad B.-Really good job on Larry's part.

Nick D.-Pipeline conditions where demand has remained low. Plant has been down now for 5 days so maybe we can start on a restart for the plant, but the demand is not so that we need to restart right away so we can discuss our options on restart.

Sam B.-It is a risk if we do not bring the plant up that we do not have everything to bring it into service. We are kind of shooting ourselves in the foot by keeping it running. I am ok with testing it to make sure it will come back up and watching the pressure. We must agree at what pressure to bring the plant back up. There is also the concern that we want to do another outage I do not think we were getting the work done that we wanted to. If we do that anytime soon there is rationale to keeping the plant down for that.

Nick D.-Should be able to start the K100 on recycle. Tony you can chime in on about additional work you would have for an outage and Brad you were just out there putting together your final scope.

Tony K.-I do not know that there is a lot of risk right now.

Sam B.-Do we expect to see a huge uptake in demand over the weekend?

Nick D.-I do not know that they can comment on that.

Sam B.-We have talked around the issue if the companies will just give me feedback if we have a week to play with just let me know.

Nick D.-I think what I am hearing is that there will not be any heartburn about that.

Sam B.-That would give us a week and then we could decide.

Nick D.-At least you have a decision to tell the group at 11:00. Then you will decide and announce that decision on next Tuesday's call.

Nick D.-I skipped over COVID; everyone is seeing the same news I am.

Sam B.-Governor Abbott closed bars and restricted restaurants to 50% capacity. Here in Amarillo it is still considered a hot spot and we are watching it closely. There have been no other changes in our policy.